October 8, 2007

James A. Waddell

1101 Stone Canyon Dr. #1334

Roseville, CA 95661
Res. # 916-784-7655
Dave Cox, Senator, First Senate District

CAPITOL OFFICE

STATE CAPITOL

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Dave Cox;

It was quite good to hear from you regarding Assembly Bill 1032.  I am familiar with AB 1032 and I do not agree with it.  Thank you for voting against this bill.  Perhaps our stated opinions will later become important in probable future legal actions?
Due to medical reasons, I have moved from Siskiyou County to the Sacramento area after over 55 years of living there.  I am a member of the Karuk Tribe; however I am not part of any Karuk law suits.  I still state that as far as I can learn, not even 10% of the Karuk Tribal members are involved in, or even informed of, Karuk Tribe Law Suits.  
Those unnamed people calling themselves the Karuk Tribe of California do not, in my best knowledge, have permission from any majority of Karuk Tribal members to file law suits.  To do so seems quite wrong without that membership permission.  
Most of us Karuk members had to leave our old homeland because political activists, pocket-money Karuk members of Political Influence, and the subsequent shut-down of the local sawmill, loggers and related businesses.  That caused a population drop of 72%!  Population estimate of unincorporated Happy Camp, CA in c. 1986 was 3,000, and by 1997 was down to 840.
I have friends, relatives and other fellow Karuk members in Alaska, Montana, Idaho, Nevada and in many parts of Oregon and California.  There are Tribal members that have been threatened and faced threats to their families “…if they opened their mouths…” by these money-greedy enemies of working people calling themselves the Karuk Tribe of California.
Please feel free to contact me if there is further information that you wish in the matters concerning the gold miners, the Klamath River or the Karuk Tribal members.

Sincerely;

James A. Waddell, Karuk Tribe member #447

Enclosures: Copy of letter to North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board


       Copy of letter to Klamath People

